
CLINTON RIVER RIDERS BICYCLE CLUB MEETING 

Monday, February 8, 2021 

Virtual meeting (due to coronavirus) 

MEETING: Called to order at 7:11pm by President Craig P. No new members present. 20 members 

present.  

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: January minutes read by Heather H. Motion to accept report by Joe C. and 

seconded by Rick M. Motion passed. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Linda M. provided report: 

 

Balance Jan. 8, 2021   $ xx,xxx.xx 

Inflow:      $ xxx.xx 

Outflow:     $ x,xxx.xx 

Balance as of Feb. 5, 2021  $ xx,xxx.xx 

 Outflow includes annual payment for storage unit; inflow includes membership dues. 

 Motion to accept treasurer’s report made by Jeff S., seconded by Dennis P. Motion passed. 

 

RIDES:   

 Several rides were canceled due to cold weather and bad road conditions.  

 Craig P. did some Zoom polls to see what members are doing for winter exercise. Members 

shared winter exercise/activity ideas such as bike trainer, virtual Zumba workouts, cross country 

skiing, etc.). 

 Ride Sheets: Remember: if group rider is not a CRR member, ride leader MUST get waiver signed 

or person can’t ride with group. Talk to Chris B. with questions, etc.  

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

Membership: 

 There are 68 CRR members as of Feb. 8, per Craig P. Membership is up compared to this time 

last year.  

 There is usually an increase in membership around May when people start regularly riding 

outdoors. 

 In 2019, our total membership was 104. In 2020, CRR had 84 members in 2020.  

 

BWR: 

 Chris B. asked about the new 12-mile “family friendly” route map. Slow Spokes agreed to map 

out the route (per Craig).  

 Kim P. reminded the group that the catering deposit (from 2020 BWR cancellation) is valid 

through Dec. 31, 2021. If BWR doesn’t happen this year, it could possibly be used for the 

member picnic.  

 

 



NEW BUSINESS:  

Ride with GPS: 

 Rick M. shared that their Florida cycling group has a Ride with GPS account that offers a route 

library for all members. He thought it would be a good idea for CRR members.  

 Craig checked into option: it is $20/per month for CRR to create an account. Members will have 

access to the CRR group to view any CRR routes or those shared by members in the CRR group. 

Routes can be downloaded to devices (Garmin, etc.) and more.  

 Chris B. said he could upload BWR routes.  

 Members in attendance agreed with the idea.  

 Craig will create the CRR group and send a note to members. It will be open to CRR dues paid 

members only, providing another member incentive.  

 

Elections/Board positions:  

 Members voted for the board officers via the confidential poll in Zoom. The new board 

members are: 

o Craig P. – president 

o Linda M. – treasurer 

o Dave J. – secretary 

 

The new board term begins at the March 2021 meeting.  

 

Motion to adjourn meeting by Joe C., seconded by Chris B. Meeting adjourned at 7:57pm. 

 

Recorded by: Heather H. 


